
 

                                                                                  
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter            8th April 2022 

 April 2021 

 

 
Headteacher Awards awarded on 1st April 2022 

 
Reception: The Head Teacher Awards in Reception class this week are going to: 

Jake for being confident with his doubles in Maths this week. 
Lacie for her wonderful enthusiasm and attitude towards all areas of her learning! 
 

Year 1: This week is an award for the whole class for their fantastic behaviour at the Lost Gardens of 
Heligan. 

 
Year 2: Our Headteacher’s awards go to Tommy for writing great sentences using compound words and 

Daniel for great work in maths for multiplying in 5’s. 
 
Year 3: Headteacher's awards last week went to Taylor and Maisie. I was very proud of Taylor who when 

off school poorly completed lots of learning independently. Not only did she complete Maths and 
English but also some topic-related work. All done to a very high standard. Well done Taylor! The 
other award went to Maisie for always speaking so eloquently and passionately about any subject 
that she is talking about.  In class discussions, the children listen well to her. She is a great role 
model and the children learn a lot through listening to her.  

 
Year 4: Seren - For fantastic work in Maths this half term!  She is showing great understanding and is 

remembering her written methods really well.  She maintained her fantastic Arithmetic Test score 
of 27/30 this week, even though this test was harder!  Keep it up Seren. 
Rhys - Rhys has settled in well to our Year 4 class this week.  He has asked some great questions 
and has worked hard in class.  Welcome to Roche School Rhys!   

 
Year 5: The Headteacher’s awards this week go to Thomas for cracking on in PE and finding the controls 

without a partner and Macie for coming back to school after the dentist after having a tooth out!  
Amazing!  Well done both! 

 
Year 6: The Headteacher’s awards were given to Alfi for being kind and helpful to another child and Ethan 

for fantastic work during a science lesson.  Great work! 

 
 
 
 
 

Congratulations! 
 

Congratulations to Mylor and Lucy who have been awarded runner up and 3rd place for the Opus Easter Egg 
Competition! 
 
Mylor won a runner up goody bag which included an Easter Egg, colouring pens, fidget toys and much more for his 
egg design of beach cleaning and Lucy came 3rd winning a huge Easter Egg and a £25 Amazon voucher for her self-
portrait and drawing of her baby sister.  
 
600 children entered in total. 
 
Well done Lucy and Mylor! 

  



 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Golden Tickets 
 

Reception:  Flora for fantastic phonics and great sentence writing. 
Year 1:  Evie-Mai for being really helpful.  
Year 2:  Archie P for using compound word in a sentence. 
Year 3:  Bonnie for speedy reading in RWI. 
Year 4:  Taylor C for completing a row of diddi-dots. 
Year 5:  Amelia for good spellings work. 
Year 6:  Lola for being ready to learn. 

Easter Holidays and Beyond 
 

Today is the last day of term.  We finish at the usual time of 3.15pm.  We return to school on Monday 25th April. 
 
Please note there is a Bank Holiday on Monday 2nd May so there is no school this day. 
 
The next half term is Monday 30th May to Friday 3rd June. 
 
 

Year 6 Arithmetic Club 
 

Mr Moore’s Year 6 Arithmetic Club 
will have two more sessions after 
Easter on 28th April and 5th May.  
After these dates there will be no 
more arithmetic sessions. 

Clubs 

This week is the last week of the Spring term 

clubs.  There will be new clubs after Easter 

which will be given out in the shape of a 

form. 

If your club was ‘payable’, please can 

payments be up to date by 22nd April. 

Many thanks. 

New School Menu after Easter 

The new school menu has been emailed to you and is also available on the school website and is ready to be 

ordered from on Parent Pay. 

https://www.roche.cornwall.sch.uk/school-lunches/ 

A polite reminder to please order your child’s meals for the week by each Sunday at midnight (you can order for 

the term if you wish). 

School meals are still priced at £2.30 for all children unless they are in KS1 (government funded) or entitled to Free 

School Meals. 

If you think you are entitled to free school meals and you are not already receiving them, you can apply here: 

 https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals 

Alternatively, you can collect a form from the school office. 

Trips on Parent Pay 
 

On Parent Pay there are 
consent forms for Y3 and Y5 for 
the Porthpean days.  There is 
also one for Reception Class as 
they are going to Newquay 
Zoo!   

https://www.roche.cornwall.sch.uk/school-lunches/
https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cornish Caretakers 
 

 

On Wednesday we were very excited to host the Cornish Caretakers who delivered a whole school show all 

about communication. 

From the cables at Porthcurno to pigeons delivering messages in the war, the Caretakers had it covered! 

We were delighted to have ex pupil Edward Rowe back at school with the team. 

Edward says: “It’s amazing to come back to my old school where my brother, sister, mum and Grandparents all 

attended. The children were fantastic in the workshop and we were delighted to be Roche School’s first 

assembly in a few years – It was bouncing!” 

 

 

 

Tilly’s Diary 

 

I’ll admit it – I was really star struck when 

Kernow King appeared at the school gates!  I just 

had to get a selfie with the unofficial King!  It 

looks like Edward was really pleased to see me!  I 

apologise for the face licks but I was just too 

excited to see him! 

 

I hope you have a wonderful Easter everyone.  

Remember to keep any chocolate away from dogs 

because if we eat it we can be poorly. 

 

See you soon! 

 

Love Tilly x 

 



 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We hope you have a wonderful Easter Break! 

 

See you all on 25th April! 

 

 

A Big Thank You! 
 

Roche CP School staff would like to thank the Easter Bunnies for the Easter treats delivered to the staff room on 
Wednesday!   
 

The Easter Bunnies were in the shape of our wonderful Governors who supplied the staff with sweet delights at the 
end of a busy term. 
 

Thank you very much from us all. 
 

 

Cricket in Roche 
 
The lighter evenings and better weather is here! Which 
can only mean one thing... It's time for cricket! 
  
Cricket National Programmes - All Stars (5-8 year olds) 
and Dynamos (8-11 year olds) are back in Cornwall for 
Summer 2022! 
  
Did you know that Cornwall had over 1500 children 
take part in Nationals Programmes last year? This year 
we have even more cricket clubs as host centres (36) 
running All Stars and Dynamos than ever before! It's fair 
to say that there is a participating club near your school. 
  
These programmes are run nationally and are brilliant 
for children with so many social, mental and physical 
benefits! 
  
  
All Stars sign up 
link: https://www.allstarscricket.co.uk 
Dynamos sign up 
link: https://www.dynamoscricket.co.uk 
 

 

https://www.allstarscricket.co.uk/
https://www.dynamoscricket.co.uk/

